DRAFT: Subject to approval by the Parent Board

Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
June 8, 2010

The meeting began at 6:35 p.m.

Timekeeper: Andrea Letourneau
Those present introduced themselves.

Minutes from the May 11th Parent Board meeting were approved.

Results of the election for next school year’s board members were announced.  Board members will be: Marie Andrews, Kathy Berlin, Angel Fleming, Cari Green, Heidi Gunderson, Jodi Hawkins, Karen Herrera, Drew Maruyama, and Jennifer Weddell.
Administrator’s report given by John Leininger: 

· Portfolio nights are happening right now, along with other end-of-year activities.

· MAP scores for the school show that we are above the average growth targets (national norms).  MCA results will be available soon.

· Fun Day last Friday went great – weather cooperated.

· We should be getting new signs at the school over the summer.  A marquee has been requested but we haven’t heard yet whether we will get one.

· Abby Eikenberry will be the new full-time Spanish teacher on staff.  Our media staff person will be shared with another building, but her time in our building will all be support time (e.g. during prep time).  There will still be a staff person available in the media center at all times.  PE, music and Spanish will be the 3-day specialist rotation for all grades.  Books will be checked out during class book browse times.

· Kirsten Duoos will be the new IB Primary Years Program (PYP) coordinator and learning skills instructor.

· Over 900 applications were received for 5 open district teaching positions.  Offers have been extended to two candidates for the open 3rd and 5th grade positions.

· Sunrise Middle School principal David Law has accepted a newly created assistant superintendent position at the school district.

· MCA testing next year – math will be going online instead of paper and pencil.  Reading will eventually go online as well.
Staff report given by Sandy Kriz-Herbert (5th grade teacher):

· The 5th grades had a great time at Bossard Park last Friday on their fun day.
· Teachers are working on report cards and getting rooms cleaned and ready for the end of the year.
· Staff is in the building on the Monday after the last day of school.  If a parent has a question about report cards, they should contact the teacher right away to see if they can meet on Monday.

IB update given by Kirsten Duoos (3rd grade teacher):
· Application B was submitted at the end of May to the IBO.  We should hear soon that they received everything they need to schedule the two-day site visit next school year.  January or February seems likely for the visit date but we don’t know yet.

· Staff have gone back over all 36 planners and reviewed how the school aligns with IB.  Starting this summer, a group of staff will be working together to plan for additional visual material to go up in the building about IB and inquiry-based learning.  If any parents want to participate, they should email Kirsten Duoos.

· It takes 4-6 weeks after the site visit to hear whether we will become fully authorized.  At that time we would be able to use the designation “International Baccalaureate World School” (rather than IB candidate school).

· Nine teachers are going to out-of-state IB training this summer and another 10 will be doing additional local training.
School board report given by Lori Swanson:
· The district accepted a $12,000 grant for the STEM program.

· An agreement was entered into with Vadnais Heights for using their new sports facility.  Boys and girls hockey will practice there.

· At the work study meeting, Dr. Lovett reviewed the status of the superintendent’s six goals, including long-range facility needs, budgeting, strategic planning and operational improvements.  See the district website for details.
· A new activities director/high school assistant principal has been hired.  He will oversee all athletics and co-curricular activities in the district.  (This will not affect Community Services.)
· School menu options were discussed.  Some parents do not want chocolate and strawberry milk offered, but others said that there should be choices.  There was a brief discussion about healthy menu items.  Lori said she will share concerns with the food service department of the district.

Carnival update
Everything went well.  The committee met after the carnival to discuss what worked and didn’t work.  They agreed that almost everything went well.  Three food choices may be too many (Acapulco, gyros and pizza).  Pizza sales were about twice what was expected.  A parent suggested that recycling bins should be available at the carnival next year (food scraps, cans, bottles).  Net income for the carnival was about $7,000.

Excess Funds discussion

The excess funds balance is about $6,700 after the $2,000 allocation for LEGO Mindstorms (approved last meeting).
· Technology task force:  The district is providing the school with a mobile wireless laptop lab (a cart that stores and charges mini laptops and includes a wireless device). The cart will include about 30 laptops.  The task force recommends that the technology excess funds ($5,000) be used to purchase additional mini laptops (the same as the district is providing).
· Playground task force:  Tetherballs are $100 per pole, space would allow for 5 poles on the playground.  Ben Butters already has 3 tetherballs.  The task force is recommending the purchase of 6 tetherballs, 3 extra ropes and 5 poles for a total of $700.  The district will install them.
The board voted to approve these recommendations.
Treasurer’s update given by Angel Fleming:
· Grant request: Judy Ross requests $53.43 for materials (DVD, puzzle and activity book) to assist with teaching students about money.  This request was unanimously approved.  Judy Ross also requests $149 for a digital camera for recording activities and growth of students over the kindergarten year. The board unanimously approved this request.
· Grant request: Gayle Chapman requests up to $250 to cover expenses related to Fun Day on June 4th.  The board voted not to fund this request and instead will reimburse parent leaders the stated amount of up to $50 per class.  Reimbursement requests are due June 9.  Parents who were mistakenly told they could be reimbursed more than $50 will be referred to John Leininger for resolution.
· Family contributions of $3 per student were requested for Fun Day expenses.  These receipts are approximately $580 short of the expected total expenses for Fun Day including table and tent rental and reimbursement requests.  The board agreed that the difference would be covered by the board.  The budget line item for Fun Day (Year-End Celebration) will have a deficit for the year.  This information will be noted for budget planning for next year.  Better communications between the board and staff and parent volunteers about budgets for events and programs will be emphasized going forward.
· Grant request: The 5th grade team requests $450 plus shipping expenses for 18 digital voice recorders.  The board unanimously approved this request.
· Two grants were submitted by teachers that have already received their maximum grant amounts.  The board unanimously voted to deny these requests.

· There are about 40 extra yearbooks that have not been sold.  Becky Peterson requested 4 yearbooks to give to students without the financial means to purchase yearbooks.  The board unanimously approved this request.
· Articles of Incorporation will be amended to reflect the school and organization name change.  Angel Fleming and Jennifer Weddell will work with Charley Ravine to prepare the amendments, which will be circulated to the board before filing with the state.
Open Forum

· Henry Contreras, a 1st grader at our school, lost his father in an accident earlier this spring.  A LotsaHelpingHands web page has been set up to help the Contreras family.  Please see details in recent Buzz sheets to sign up to help.  The family is moving to Hugo soon but Henry will stay at Matoska.  The board voted to approve a $100 donation to the Contreras family.
· Cari Green reminded the board that personal contributions for Becky Peterson’s appreciation gift (which was presented to her at the Carnival) would be welcomed.  The remaining amount is about $30.  Contributions can be given to Cari.
· The board thanked departing members for their service and contributions.
The meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m.

Summary of Action Items
	Action
	Who?
	When?

	Prepare and file amended Articles of Incorporation
	Angel Fleming
	File between July 1 and July 31.

	Send announcement of Finance committee summer meeting(s) to board and post in Buzz sheet
	Angel Fleming
	ASAP


Meeting Attendance for June 8, 2010
	Parent Board Members
	Staff

	X
	Cari Green (Co-Chair)
	X
	John Leininger (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Lisa Esboldt (Co-Chair)
	
	Becky Peterson (Assoc. Principal)

	X
	Angel Fleming (Treasurer)
	
	Gayle Chapman (Volunteer Coord.)

	X
	Jennifer Weddell (Secretary)
	
	

	X
	Revea Baker
	X
	Sandy Kriz-Herbert (5th grade teacher)

	
	Cathy Crea
	X
	Ananth Pai (3rd grade teacher)

	X
	Jodi Hawkins
	X
	Kirstin Duoos (3rd grade teacher)

	X
	Julie Hedin
	
	

	X
	Karen Herrera
	Others

	X
	Andrea Letourneau
	X
	Lori Swanson (school board)

	X
	Drew Maruyama
	X
	Heidi Gunderson (incoming board member)

	X
	Heather O’Brien
	X
	Marie Andrews (incoming board member)

	
	Cami Raeburn
	X
	Kathy Berlin (incoming board member)

	X
	Lonnie Stai
	
	

	X
	Erin Stonehouse
	
	

	
	
	
	


The next regular meeting of the Parkview/Centerpoint Parent Board will be held in August at a date, time and location to be announced.  This information will be posted on the Parent Board website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, and will be posted on the main door into the school building.  All are welcome to attend.
